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KIKA DE LA GARZA
15TH DISTRICT, TEXAS

€ongress of tfle 51niteb States
ilouse of Kepresentatives

Eaashington, 13.€. 20515

11 July 1967

AIR MAIL

Hon John Connally
Governor of Texas
Austin, Texas

Dear Governor Connally

At tbe present time I know of several vacancies existing
on local Selective Service Boards throughout the state and know-
ins of your complete interest in the past in areas of this na-
ture, I express the hope that you will continue to nominate
qualified Latin American residents to serve in these sensitive
posts.

As you knows there are a number of boards in various areas
where such qualified persons could be of considerable help and
value in sections where there exists a large concentration of
this ethnic group*

Recently several people have been in touch with our able
Selective Service State Director, Colonel Morris Schwartz, on
this proposal. Mindful of your continued interest in this par-
ticular area, 1 bring this suggestion to your attention for
whatever consideration you way give it commensurate with your
policies.

With my thanks and regards, 1 am

Yours respectfully

E (Kika) de la Garza, MC

1C
cc: Colonel Morris Schwarts bcc: Hector Garcia, M D

State Director Founder, American G I
Selective Service Forum
Room 515, Western Republic Building 3024 Morgan
702 Colorado Street Corpus Christi, Texas
Austin, Texas


